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November 7, 2007 
 
Daniel Smith, Associate Administrator Enforcement 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NSA-01) 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE, 
West Building, Fourth Floor Washington, DC 20590. 
 
Re: UPDATED Vehicle Counts for Defect Information Report NHTSA 07V-500 / Volvo Recall 184 
 
Dear Mr. Smith, 
 
On October 24, 2007 Volvo Cars submitted Part 573 letter for NHTSA recall 07V-500.  In that letter Volvo 
indicated that the number of potentially affected vehicles in the U.S. was 5,002.  Since that date, Volvo has 
found that number to be 1,601.   
Below please find the updated information for items 2 and 3. 
 
2. Identification of Vehicles involved 

The vehicles involved in this Recall are certain MY2008 V70XC Volvo vehicles.  The assembly plants 
and inclusive dates of manufacture are listed in the chart below; please note that the vehicle chassis 
numbers reflect global production and not only vehicles available for sale in the United States.   
 

Model Model 
Year 

Number 
of cars 
involved 

Assembly 
Plant(s) 

Production dates; 
Start / End 

Chassis 
Numbers;  
Start / End 

XC70 (08-) 2008 1,601 21 2007-04-11 / 2007-10-16 0000328 - 
0012705 

 
3. Number of Vehicles Potentially Affected. 

The number of vehicles potentially affected by this recall in the U.S. is approximately 1,601 
  
If you have any questions regarding this report please contact me at (201) 768-7300 ext. 7908, email 
akopstei@volvocars.com  
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
VOLVO CARS OF NORTH AMERICA, LLC. 
Customer Service 

 
Adam Kopstein 
Manager, Automotive Safety & Compliance 


